44. Appendix O

At Clipstone Cemetery there were 2 interments in May and 4 interments so far in June.
Standguide drop in sessions commenced on Monday 3 June 9am to midday for a 3 month trial
period.

A new cemetery Gatekeeper commenced employment on 1 June 2024.

A monthly call between District Councillor Paul Peacock and the Clerk scheduled for 12 June 2024
was cancelled.

Village Hall meeting room lighting works have taken place on 5 June 2024.

A Fire Health & Safety policy review has been scheduled for late July 2024.

A D Day 80 flag raising ceremony took place on 6 June 2024 and was followed by tea and biscuits
at the village hall.

D Day 80 medal competition was judged by Royal British Legion members on 6 June 2024.

Weed spraying / tidiness in the village followed up and a further spray competed due to the initial
chemical being ineffective.

Officers have applied for a part funded (internal located) defib from Londonhearts.org.

Four quotes for boiler and water heating have been sought.

A quote for electrical works to allow the installation of water heating has been sought from Councils
preferred electrician.

Plumbing repair works to a leaking pipe took place on 6 June 2024. These was emergency works
and Councils regular boiler inspection company was used. Costs are detailed within the June 2024
payment schedule — Appendix H.

Ride on mower repair work has been completed under warranty — a faulty switch has been
replaced.

The stand on mower has developed a fault and is currently in the workshop for repair.
Investigations to hold a launch event for a summer nature hunt at Vicar Water are in progress.
Community engagement sessions for Levelling Up 3 plans in Clipstone are scheduled to take place
on Wednesday 10 July and Wednesday 17 July between 12noon to 6pm in the village hall meeting
room. The sessions will be hosted by Steven Adams, Senior Economic Regeneration Officer from
N&SDC and Robert Ball, Major Projects Delivery Manager (N&SDC)

Wellbeing event on 25 September — the timing will be 12noon to 7pm

A new dog waste bin and new litter bin have been installed in the area of King Johns Road /
Mansfield Road



